Information Network of Arkansas

Board Meeting Minutes

March 25, 2014
Members Present:
Ann Purvis, Department of Health, Chair
Matt Cashion, Independent Insurance Agents, Vice Chair
Harold Evans, Arkansas Bar Association
Stan King, Department of Finance and Administration

James Downs, Arkansas Science and Technology Authority

Doug Matayo, Secretary of State
Michael Gaines, Economic Development Commission 
Ron Pitts, Public Accountancy
Ashley Parker, Library Association
Members Absent:
Amy Mattison, Chamber Of Commerce
Claire Bailey, Dept. of Information Systems
Staff Present:

Amy Sawyer, General Manager



Christy Warner, Office Manager

INA Board Chair, Ann Purvis called the meeting to order.
Electronic Online Service Authorization and Rate Request
Date Proposed: March 25, 2014
Request Number: 2014-2
Period: Indefinite

Summary:

Consistent with the Arkansas statutes governing access to public records, the Information Network of Arkansas through its broad authority granted to it by A.C.A. ¤ 25-27-101 et seq., the Information Network of Arkansas' Contract No: SP-11-0143, the Network Manager's Proposal of the Arkansas Information Consortium, Inc. and the contract dated July 1, 2011, with any amendments thereto, between the Information Network of Arkansas and the Arkansas Information Consortium, Inc., being so authorized as Network Manager for the Information Network of Arkansas (INA) does request and recommend that the INA Board approve and authorize the Network Manager to create, implement and offer to the public the INA services proposed in this document. In addition, the Network Manager also requests and recommends that the INA Board approve the per record search fees per service offered. It is understood by all parties that the rates requested in this document per service are the maximum allowed and will be published in the INA fee schedule and Service Agreements. The Network Manager reserves the right at its own expense to offer any and all INA services at any rate less than the maximum amount approved in this and any future rate requests.

Request 1: Department of Finance and Administration  - Traffic Violation Reports – Amended
(Approved)

In accordance with the authorities cited above, and the interagency agreement between the Information Network of Arkansas and the Arkansas Department of Finance and Administration, the Network Manager requests that the fee for obtaining TVR’s online and through the portal be amended to $3.00 per report. This fee will provide, in part, the necessary funding to offset the growth of the portal and the expenses associated with additional staff resources and the cost of the electronic network

Discussion: 

Ms. Sawyer presented a proposal to the INA Board for an adjustment in the record access fee for traffic violation reports. The proposal for the increase was put before the board for discussion.

Mr. Cashion, a representative for the independent insurance agents, said he reached out to the Independent Insurance Agents Association for some feedback about the possible fee increase. The primary concern was that the increase might actually impact what the consumers of Arkansas pay for automobile insurance. The fee increase is going to support all of the positive things that INA actually does for the public and private stakeholders in the state of Arkansas. INA Board Members expressed concern that the $1.50 increase would be passed on to the policyholders. The $1.50 increase would be nominal and most likely be absorbed by the insurance companies and insurance premiums increase and decrease consistently. 

Mr. Matayo asked what the percentage of opposition was when he discussed the increase with the Independent Insurance Agents. Mr. Cashion stated that he reached out to the executive director and explained the fee increase was a portal fee increase. Mr. Cashion also reached out to the carriers his agency deals with and while they did not like the increase and would push back, it would not be an oppositional push back and it would be accepted. Arkansas’ cost of TVR’s are still much less than the average. Mr. Matayo asked if the carriers indicated if they would absorb the fee or pass it on to their customers. The majority will most likely absorb the increase.

Mr. King stated that he had discussed this increase with Richard Weiss with DFA and explaining what the increase was for and he was in support of it. Mr. Cashion asked if the state had any plans to increase the driving record fee. Mr. King stated that there are not any plans to do so as it would be require a statute change.

Mr. Pitts asked if the fee increase should be reviewed annually instead of this one price increase. Mr. Cashion explained that while the percentage increase is large – the actual dollar amount is small and there has not been a fee increase on this service since 2006. Mr. Downs stated that he had also thought the board might consider incrementally increasing this fee annually. Mr. Cashion stated that the increase will allow INA to do many things to assist the citizens of Arkansas. Mr. Downs asked whether the contract for the TVR records is with DFA and another member of the board confirmed this affirmatively. 

Motion to Approve the Service request as stated above. Seconded and passed. 

Mr. Matayo was present.

Meeting Adjourned.
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